This Week in Church 
Saturday 30th    
6.30pm
Ints of Joy Laguda (Zincraft)   
Sunday 1st          
       
9.30am
Holy Souls (HSB)     

11.30am      Madeline Curtis (Foundation)  

Monday 2nd                   
10.00am 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion 
Tuesday 3rd           
10.00am 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion 
Wednesday 4th    
12.15pm
Dec’d Members of Golden Club (Golden Club)       
Thursday 5th      
    
8.30am 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion 
Friday 6th            

10.00am 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion   

Saturday 7th     
6.30pm
The People of the Parish    
Sunday 8th          
       
9.30am
Mary O’Connell RIP (Zincraft)      

11.30am      Ints of Albert Keyworth (Din)   
Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament normally takes place on Saturday morning’s from 11am - 12noon.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between

11am - 12.00 noon & 5.30pm. – 6.15pm.

What’s On?

Mon 25th  
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre

Legion of Mary 
4.30pm-5.30pm
Upper Room

Tues 26th       
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 


Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall

St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre

Weds 27th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre

Rainbows/Brownies/Guides
3.45pm-8.45pm
Parish Hall 
Thurs 28th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-12.30pm
Parish Hall 
Fri 29th        
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:

John Abbott, Margaret Alake, Nora Brennan, Margaret Brockbank,  
 Bob Cole, Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Gary Enever, Veronica Flood, Marie Gahagan,  

Margaret Harries, Margaret Harvey, Eileen Heneghan, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, Fatima Hussein, 
Hannah Jermain, Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Mona Keenan, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, 
 Fr Tony McKentey, Ann Montgomery, Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor, 
Baby Ethan Jude Okonneh, Chioma Onwumere, 
Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr David Prior, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, 
Eileen Terrell, Martine Vella, Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam 
Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
Patricia Harrison, Michael Gabriel, Winifred Bishop, Kathleen Adams, Thomas Rooney, 

Gladys Brady, William Harrington, James Townsend, Philip Baldock, Mary Foster, 

Thomas O’Connor, Phoebe McCarthy, Vera Clemance, John Brothers, 

Frederick Mack, and Patrick Honer. 

Parish Stewardship: Offertory Collection Weekend: 23rd /24th September 

Envelopes: £1130.42      Cash: £494.76
       Standing Orders to 5th August £1882.02 
Travelling Chalice

               Weekend
      Family
         Mass



30th /1st October  
Mark O’Grady

    9.30am 


7th /8th October 
Mercy Bolarinwa
      11.30am 

Collectors Rota



6.30pm
9.30am
11.30am

30th /1st Oct             Tom & Ian 
Vicky & Julie
Antonella & Andy

6th /7th Oct               Gordon & Dermot
Lennox & John Okomore                 Christian & Maureen

Applying for a place in a Catholic School for September 2018

DIOCESAN GUIDANCE TO PARENTS/CARERS

If you are intending to apply for a place for your child for September 2018, you need to see your Parish Priest and ask him for a Certificate of Catholic Practice. Your Parish Priest will give this to you providing he is satisfied you are a practising Catholic. You will then need to take this to the Catholic School to which you are applying, together with your child’s Baptismal Certificate (or Certificate of Reception where appropriate). If you do not, for whatever reason, qualify for a Certificate of Catholic Practice and your child is baptised, then your application will come into the next category for Baptised Catholic Children. For further details, please read carefully the admissions criteria/arrangements of the Catholic school to which you wish to apply. If you think you are likely to be, in this second category, please do still apply in the normal way, as explained by the Catholic school or the Local Authority, and remember to take a copy of your child’s Baptismal Certificate to the school. Parents are invited to see Fr Tom to discuss their “practice in faith” on the following dates: 

For Secondary School ONLY

Monday 16th and Tuesday 17th October between 5pm and 8pm.

For Primary School & Nursery ONLY

Surnames A-L Tuesday 28th November between 4pm and 7.30pm

Surnames M-Z Wednesday 29th November between 4pm and 7.30pm 

 There is no need to make an appointment, just turn up in the Church. Both parents (where possible) should attend together with the child for whom the certificate is sought. 

CAFOD Harvest Fast Day is Friday 6th October 2017. This year, we are standing with Edelmira, a farmer in El Salvador, as she works to sustain her family with good crops and harvests. With your help, CAFOD is giving her fruit trees, training and strong seeds. A Fast Day envelope is enclosed with this newsletter. Please fast on Friday 6th October and give what you can. The second collection will be taken up after all Masses next weekend.
Parish Bazaar (25th November) There will be a meeting for parish organisations and anyone who wants to become involved or find out more, on Thursday 12th October at 7.30pm in the Community Centre. All are welcome.
Walsingham House at Abbotswick – Thank you. We have received an email from Fr Dominic and Gabby Fusi, who co-ordinated last weekend’s appeal across the Diocese, to thank us for the generous donations to the appeal, and for the warm welcome and encouragement we gave to our appeal speakers. There is still some way to go to reach the £430,000 target and if you would like to donate online at any point, the link is www.bcys.net/abbotswick. So far as a parish we have raised £863.78.  If you know of companies or trust funds that could support the project financially please email frdominic@dioceseofbrentwood.org. Thank you. 

Stewards of the Gospel: On 7th August the document setting out in draft a vision and strategy to take our diocese forward was published at http://www.dioceseofbrentwood.net/news/  Do take a look, and if you have any comments our Steward of the Gospel, Caroline Dixon, would be delighted to hear from you.There are a few copies available in the church porch, but please do return them after reading.
The Friends of the Marillac will be holding an 'AUCTION' on Saturday 7th October 2017. Viewing from 9.15am, bidding commences at 10 am.  The Marillac Hall, Eagle Way, Warley, Brentwood. The auctioneer is the inimitable Kevin Walsh whose entertaining style is so enjoyed. Free parking in Ford's car park. 
Sacred Heart of Mary Girls’ School Open Evening for prospective Year 7 pupils. Tuesday 3rd October from 5.30pm. See poster for details.

Brentwood Ursuline Convent High School Year 7 Open Evening on Tuesday 3rd October from 6.30pm. See poster for details. 
All Saints Catholic School Open Evening (Terling Road, RM8 1JT) Wednesday 11th October for September 2018 admissions from 5.30pm. Full details of arrangements can be found on the school website (www.allsaintsschool.co.uk).

Pilgrimage to Lourdes by air for the Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception: 4 Nights, 5th - 9th December 2017 £525 p.p. (twin/double), £595 p.p. (single room) includes return flights, 4 nights’ full board accom. at the Hotel Saint-Sauveur (inc. wine with meals), airport transfers, all Mass offerings and procession candles (i.e., no extra/hidden costs) and a led retreat with Fr Andrew Headon. For more information, please contact Siobhan at Parker Travel Ltd: 07932 634589 

New Hall School have several vacancies, details can be found at newhallschool.co.uk 

Study Day at Christ the Eternal High Priest Gidea Park led by Mgr David Manson. The topic is ‘The Significance of Sunday’. Saturday 28th October, 10.30am – 3pm. Please book at gpstudydays@gmail.com There is no charge for the days. You are invited to bring a packed lunch. 
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The Twenty Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time (A) 
1st October 2017 
The parable of the Prodigal Son, found only in the Gospel of Luke, also features his elder brother. It is of course a very well-known parable. Matthew's parable about two sons, which is our gospel reading today, is less well-known. There is an obvious contrast between the son who initially refuses to respond and then thinks better of it and does his father's bidding, and the second son who promises to respond but in fact does nothing. Jesus himself explains the parable. Jesus points out that many religious people pledge their loyalty in words but do not follow this up with actions. Jesus had spoken in the Sermon on the Mount about those who say 'Lord! Lord!', but do not do the will of the Father (7:21). Such people are contrasted with the tax collectors and prostitutes in the parable, who, after initially refusing to respond, change their lives for the better. The first reading from the prophet Ezekiel makes clear that we are asked to do God's will and persevere in it. It may take a long time for us to accept the truth and challenge of the gospel, but God is patient and seems to prefer to await our free response rather than endure pious words which are not backed up by acts. Jesus also reprimands the religious leaders for their blindness. Even when they saw the tax collectors and sinners responding to the preaching of John the Baptist, they still refused to change themselves. Jesus will later accuse the religious leaders of blindness and hypocrisy: 'Alas for you, blind guides!' (23:16) 









